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Regret, remorse, pages and pages of life wasted and gone. But your story isn't 
finished yet. There's still time for edits and cuts. 

But before you start doing the right things, sometimes you need to stop doing 
the wrong things. My story, I decided to stop.

Pastor Craig:

Hey welcome today to all of our LifeChurches, our Network Churches, our family 
and new friends from around the world at Church Online. Today, we're in the 
second week of a four-week series of messages called, "My Story". 

If you missed last week, let me catch you up. It doesn't matter who you are, 
how old you are; young, old, cool, not cool, church person, non-church person, 
every single one of us has a story. And the good news is that all of us have 
portions of our story that we're really proud to tell. You get with some 
friends you're like, "Hey, let me tell you about the time when I..." and you 
tell them when you overcame something or you did something funny or you 
accomplished something, or you made a difference in somebody's life. And we 
all have some part of our story that we're really excited and proud to tell. 

Unfortunately all of us, we have parts of our story that we're not so proud to 
tell. For some of us it's a few pages that we'd rather rip out of our past. 
For others of us it's not just a few pages, but it's entire chapters of our 
story that we don't want anybody to know about. And the reality is we cannot 
change what's already been written about our story. But the good news is our 
future story is yet to be written. And in this series we're talking about the 
decisions that we make that will write our future story.

If you're taking notes, let's review our key thought for this series. If 
you're taking notes write this down:

The decisions that you make today determine the stories that you tell 
tomorrow.

All of our churches let's just say that aloud together; the decisions that you 
make today determine the stories that you tell tomorrow. It's so important to 
realize that, what we decide today will one day determine the stories that we 
tell about our lives.



I want to share with you a quote from my good friend Andy Stanley; he's a 
pastor of churches in the Atlanta area. He says this in his book "The 
Principle of the Path", he says, and you can write this down, he says:

Direction not intention determines destination.

I like that a lot. Direction, the direction your story is moving. Not what you 
intend to say one day, but the direction that you are heading determines the 
destination, not your intention. The way we are living will ultimately 
determine the story we tell, not what we intended to do but what we're 
actually doing. 

That's why in my life I've started kind of a new discipline that I like to try 
to take the decisions that I'm making and try to play them forward in my mind 
and ask myself, "If I continue down this road, what story will I tell? If I 
continue to make these decisions what story am I likely to tell?" 

And that little exercise helped me tremendously last weekend. If you haven't 
been here for a few weekends you wouldn't know that I actually injured my left 
foot in an indoor soccer game. And so, I have to wear this boot all of the 
time. But I got permission not to wear it when I'm preaching because I waddle 
when I wear it. And so I just tape up my foot like a football player. But I 
wear this big, ugly, fat boot; I call it my man ugg and it makes me feel 
better about it! But anyway, I don't wear it on the weekends, so my foot hurts 
after the weekend. 

And last weekend I was being a good patient after preaching all weekend 
wearing my boot, when I realized my Christmas lights were still up on the 
house. And so I thought, "I need to take these down." And I went outside with 
the only family member that wasn't sick, Joy, my eight year old became my 
ladder holder, and you can just see how crazy this is with my ladder holder is 
my eight year old daughter!

So, I'm climbing up this 10 foot ladder with my man ugg taking off lights as I 
can. I turned a one-hour job into a solid two-hour job. And the only strand 
that was left was the one that went up the side of the garage up to the second 
story, the really steep part of our house. I don't let my kids play on that 
part of the roof. And yes, our kids do play on the roof, don't judge me! When 
you've got six kids, you do whatever works! And I don't let them on that part! 

And so, I climbed up on the roof and I'm trying to scale this really big slope 
that's difficult to navigate with two working feet and my big boot. And I got 
up on the very edge and I'm leaning over and you know, if you fall off you 
die, that kind of thing! And so, I'm up there doing this and I started to 
slide down. And normally I'd just plant both feet and I'd stop myself. Well, I 
planted one and it didn't work. And so, I dug my arms in and it just ripped 



the skin off as I slid down. And about midway down, thankfully I stopped. So I 
paused, and I considered my options: A, continue; B, wuss out and stop! 

And I've got to tell you honestly, I bet you honest to goodness, I bet you I 
deliberated for five minutes going one way and the other. And everything that 
is man in me said, "Finish the job Groeschel, you can get this done! What's 
one hurt foot when you're up on a steep rooftop! You know, what's the worse 
that could happen?" And my middle-age wisdom kicked in, in the middle of my 
argument with myself, right after my eight year old daughter said, "Daddy, you 
know I love you, but I don't think that's a very good idea!" 

And so I asked myself, "Where will this story go?" Best case scenario is I get 
the last strand down! Worst case scenario is next week I preach in a neck 
brace, my arm thing out like this and with two man uggs okay! Thankfully, I 
made a rather mature decision and decided to get down and save the lights for 
another day.

Play the story out, because I would have hated to do what I've done so many 
times in my life on the other end of a bad decision to say, "Oh, if I could 
only go back and do it over again! I wish I hadn't done that!"

I can't tell you as a pastor how many people that I've sat with that are full 
of regret, deep regret; "I'd give anything to go over and do that again."

The decisions we make today determine the stories we tell tomorrow. Direction 
not intention determines destination. 

So, the overriding question we're answering in this series is:

How do we live a story worth telling?

And the verse that drives us through, this is found in Hebrews 12, verse two, 
when the author to the Hebrews said:

Let us fix our eyes...

Where? He said:

Let us fix our eyes on Jesus...

Who is what? All of our churches say this aloud, who is Jesus? Among other 
things He is the what? He is:

...the author and...

The what? And the:



...perfecter of our faith. 

Wouldn't it be amazing if we let Jesus help author the story of our lives? If 
we so focused on Him that we were actually led by Him, and if we're led by Him 
we will live a story worth telling. 

And so, in this series we're making four decisions. If you were here with us 
last week, we made a decision to start. How many of you said you actually 
committed to start something, a new discipline? Raise your hands; raise them 
up high all of our different churches. Fantastic! I decided to start something 
that would help me live the story I want to tell. 

Today we're going to decide:

2. To stop. We'll talk about that all day today.

Next week, we're going to decide to stay when it would be easier to go, 
because so many of us we ruin our stories when we walk away from something 
because it's difficult when we should have stayed. We walk away from a dream, 
a friendship, from God, from church, from a relationship; because it's just 
too hard, when it would have been better for our story and better for our 
lives had we stayed. We're going to decide to stay.

And week four we're going to decide to go, because to really do something 
significant in life, you're going to have to take some faith risks. You're 
going to have to do something that unnerves you a little bit. When it would be 
easier to play it safe, there are times we have to decide to go.

Today, we're going to decide to stop. And we're going to look at a story in 
the Old Testament about Moses that many of you can relate to. Those of you who 
are single parents and you're overwhelmed. Those of you that have a draining 
job and you just can't get it all done. Those of you who are full-time 
students and you're trying to work thirty hours a week on top of school and 
you just feel overwhelmed. Moses felt all of those ways when he was so worn 
out by all of the problems that all of the people were bringing him, trying to 
get him to handle all of these different disputes. And so, Moses' father in 
law Jethro, came up to him and said, 'You're going to have to stop doing all 
of this'. Here's the advice that Jethro gave him, Exodus 18, verse 17 and 
following:

Moses' father-in-law replied, "What you're doing is...

What? All of our churches, everybody play along and say this aloud, what 
you're doing is:

"...not good."



What if I told you today that you're doing something that's not good for your 
future story? What's you're doing is not good. You've got a habit, you've got 
a mindset, you've got an addiction, you've got an attitude, you've got a 
thought process; you've got something in your life that is not good for your 
future story. What you're doing is not good. Verse 18, Jethro says:

"You and these people who come to you will only wear yourselves out. The work 
is too heavy for you, you cannot handle it alone. Listen now to me and..."

He says:

"...I will give you some advice..."

And I love this, then he says:

"...May God be with you." 

'I'm going to give you some advice and my God be with you.'

And then he says, 'Okay Moses, here's the game plan; choose some leaders, 
choose some capable leaders and train them to handle the disputes for you. I 
want you to choose some to be over thousands of people and some to be over 
hundreds, and some to be over fifties and some to be over tens. And whenever 
there are problems that arise, I want you to delegate your authority to them 
to handle the issues and you only take care of the really important ones or 
really, really difficult ones. And if you do this,' in Exodus 18:22 he goes on 
to say, 'that will make your load lighter because they will share it with you. 
If you do this as God so commands, you'll be able to stand the strain and all 
of these people will go home satisfied.' 

The good news is, Moses listened to his father-in-law and did everything he 
said and Moses actually stopped trying to do everything, which in so many ways 
brought him to the story that we now tell about Moses.

Here's what I want you to do today, is I want you to, like we did last week, 
think of one thing and one thing only that you're doing that's not good in 
your life. And we're going to commit that to God and ask Him to help us to 
stop doing what is not helpful to our future story.

Now, I want to give you a couple of reasons why to stop. And there are many 
but I want to give you two that you may not think of. Why should you stop 
doing something not good? Number one if you're taking notes is:

1. You don't know what you're missing if you stop. 

If you're doing something that's not good and then you do it, it's like you'll 
find something on the other side really significant. It might this sense of, 



"Wow! Now I'm not overwhelmed, I've got margin and I've got time! Now my 
relationships are better!" or "Now I've got this peace and I'm not always 
looking over my shoulder wondering, am I going to get caught, or is this going 
to be bad for me, or is this going to mess me up!" and I'm not worrying. You 
don't know what blessings are on the other side of you stopping. You don't 
know what you're missing yet if you do stop doing something bad.

2. You don't know what it will cost you if you don't.

If you're doing something that's not good and you don't stop it, you have no 
idea how much it could cost you if you don't stop. Think about Moses, play the 
story forward. What could have happened to him if he continued to overwhelm 
himself and push it too hard? Well, we see it all of the time today. What 
could have happened? He could have had a nervous breakdown. He could have done 
what many of my pastor friends unfortunately do, they go too hard and one day 
they don't get out of bed, they curl up in a ball and call for their mamma. 
Okay, they go too hard. It could have been that he gets mad at God; "God you 
put this on me and these are your stupid people and so forget you God!" And 
the Moses that wasn't perfect, but that we know as a great man of faith, could 
have walked away from all of it and said, "It's too much, just forget about 
it." and his story could have been totally and completely different if he 
didn't stop. There's no telling what it could have cost him if he didn't stop. 

So, what I want you to do is think about what's not good in your life and play 
the story forward, play the story forward. Where is this going? Direction not 
intention determines destination. What is the direction of your story right 
now? Play it forward. And I might be a little dramatic in this exercise, but I 
mean to be because it serves a point. Keep on overeating, just keep on 
overeating. Keep on ignoring your body. Keep on smoking or abusing your body 
in some way. Play the story forward, what's going to happen?

Well, it could be you don't walk your daughter down the aisle because you're 
dead okay. You don't ever see your Grandkids because you're not here. Or you 
battle the last 20 years of your life with health issues because of the 
decisions. Play the story forward. Keep on partying with this really wild 
group of friends. Play the story forward, you've seen it; one gets a DUI, one 
ends up in jail, one gets in a fight, the lucky ones just take their chemical 
addictions on into their marriage and let it destroy their marriage over a 20-
year period very slowly. Just play the story forward.

Keep looking at porn, you know, you haven't got caught yet; it hasn't cost you 
anything yet. Just play it forward until you actually start acting out on it. 
Or maybe you don't ever act out on it, but one day you just look at your wife 
when she is devastated and crushed and asks you, "Was I not enough for you?" 

Play the story forward, play the story forward. Keep overspending, keep 
spending more than you make and play the story forward when you look at your 



son and say, "I'm sorry but you can't play the sport you want to play because 
we can't afford it."  Or, "I'm sorry but you can't go to the school you want 
to go to because we can't live in this house anymore." Or play the story 
forward. 

Keep nagging your husband. I mean, just go with your gift baby, you're good at 
it, keep doing it! Hey, just pick him apart! No elbows, I don't want to see 
any elbows! Husbands keep your elbows in! Okay be safe, don't risk your life 
or mine! Alright, just keep on going, your marriage is already not good, he's 
not a great man, keep making him worse, tear him down, play the story forward 
and see where it goes. Play the story forward.

So, let's pause for a minute and backtrack to last week and I want to ask 
again the big question that we're asking every week in this series. It's New 
Year, new chances and the big question is this:

What does God want you to want? What does God want you to want in your life?

If you believe in God chances are you can say, "Yeah, there's probably 
something different that God wants in my life. God wants me to be more focused 
on my family, or to grow spiritually, or to get my finances under control, or 
take care of my body, or be more involved with my children, or do something to 
make a difference in this world." You know everyone  if you think about it, 
what does God want you to want? Now, here's the application question: 

In light of what God wants you to want, what do you need to stop? 

What does God want you to stop? In light of the story that God wants you to 
tell, what God wants you to want, in light of what God wants you to want, what 
do you need to stop so you can live the story that God wants you to tell? What 
decision to stop do you need to make today in order to tell the right story 
tomorrow? 

And when you think about this, there are a couple of different levels you may 
think on; just pick one. Remember, if you pick seven, you won't be successful 
at any. Just one thing you need to stop. And this is what I've done for years 
and years, I've started one discipline and by the help of God I've stopped one 
thing year after year after year. And after a decade, this adds up to 
tremendous godliness and improvement in my relationship with God and with 
people. Think of it on two levels, think of it externally or internally. 

Some of you, you need to stop something externally. Okay, you need to stop 
flipping people off, okay! Or you need to stop getting wasted. You need to 
stop doing drugs. You need to stop you know, dangerous externally, some of 
you, you need to stop that. 

Others of you, you're mature enough to where you've stopped most of the 



dangerous external behavior. And don't sit back and go, "Oh, look how good I 
am!" No, you need to stop something internally; you need to stop something 
internally. And I would argue all day long that the most dangerous force in 
the world is not external, but it's our internal sin nature, that's what will 
get us in the most trouble. And you need to stop a bad attitude, a critical 
spirit, worrying, negative self-talk; whatever it is, you may need to stop 
something internally. 

Now, what I'm going to do is be real transparent with you and I'm going to 
tell you some of the different things that with the help of God I've stopped 
over the years that helped me tell the story today that I really want to tell. 

One of the first things, I'll start externally, when I became a Christian in 
college I had to stop getting drunk, because for me getting drunk also led to 
all sorts of other dangerous sins and behavior and God helped me to stop that 
external behavior of getting drunk. 

The next thing I stopped was I stopped having sex before marriage. And the 
great thing is, is now as a pastor and as a Dad whose goal is to raise godly 
kids is I've got a story that is, Amy and I waited until we were married to 
have sex. Then we made up for lost time and still are. But we waited okay. And 
here's what I want you to know, that's my story. The decisions I made then, 
that we made then, determined the stories that we tell today and we can tell 
our children it is possible and it is holy and it is great and we waited. I 
stopped having sex before marriage. And so Amy and I, we never did that before 
we were married; it was something that we stopped. 

Another thing that helps me a lot is I stopped having massively angry fits. I 
used to have a real temper problem and I still can be intense, but I had a 
real temper problem. In fact, when I was dating Amy she got me a dog which was 
really encouraging because then I knew she liked me. The bad thing was, it was 
a chick dog, she got me a Cocker Spaniel! And every time someone would knock 
on the door, the dog would pee all the way to the front door. And so precious, 
the Cocker Spaniel became an outdoor dog. 

The problem is that when we got married the house we had didn't have a portion 
of it with a fence. And so, we didn't have the money to put up a real fence so 
we used everything but fence to create a fake fence. We had old doors and 
tires and chicken wire and poster board! And precious would always sneak out 
and run down the street. And I would run after precious down the street, often 
wearing just like a pair of shorts screaming, "Come back here you stupid 
dog...!" 

And Amy helped me realize that most pastors and the majority of reasonable 
people don't act that way! And so, I submitted this to God and with His help I 
stopped throwing angry fits. And it helped my marriage and helped my 
relationship. 



Something else that's really important to me is I stopped tearing down other 
churches and ministries and pastors when I preach. If you were here in the 
early years, 17 years ago, I did what a lot of pastors do and that is, I made 
our church look better at the expense of others. I'd say things like, "Well 
our church, we're not dead and we're seeing people come to Christ unlike all 
of those stupid loser churches!" And then I'd say things like, it's real 
tempting and a lot of pastors do without even knowing it, they'll say things 
like, "You know, a lot of preachers they won't tell you this, but I'll tell 
you the truth!" You know, and then everybody claps like, "Oh yeah pastor is so 
good, not like all of those other wuss preachers!" And I stopped doing that. 
And that helped me now to be a pastor who gets to serve a lot of different 
churches. It changed my story because I stopped doing this. Now, occasionally 
I will take a shot at a T.V. preacher, I'm trying to stop doing that, I just 
wish they wouldn't dress that way and you can pray for me! Anyway sorry!

Okay two more. Recently as a couple of years ago, Amy and my kids said, "Dad 
you're always on your phone, you're always on your phone." I'd come home after 
a long day at work and I'd still be texting, I'd still be engaged. And they 
said, "You're not engaging with our family."

So, I stopped bringing my phone to the dinner table and I stopped being a 
slave to my phone. So, if you text me you may not get an immediate response. 
And that helped change the story of our family. I stopped being a slave to my 
phone. 

Last year the thing I stopped was this; my preaching schedule is often 
intense, this week I'll speak 11 different times. And so, I found myself 
saying, "I have to preach, I have to preach again!" And I realized, you go 
back 20 years, I would have cut off this arm to get to preach one time 
anywhere to any group of people!  And so, I decided to stop saying "I have to 
preach!" but instead I say, "I get to share God's Word!" I get to speak into 
people's lives! I mean, how many people would like to do what I get to do 
this! And when I stopped taking something that's really a blessing and 
complaining about it, it changed my attitude toward what I get to do. I get to 
share the Word of God 11 times this week! How many people would love to get to 
do that! And it changed my total attitude about what I do, okay.

So I want to ask you, in light of what God wants you to want, what does God 
want you to stop? In light of what God wants you to want, pick one thing, what 
does God want you to stop? And I made a list of some things just kind of to 
get your mind going. Some of you, you really need to stop being a slave to 
social media okay. You don't realize it, I watched my 16-year old daughter 
invite all of her friends over so they could all sit on the couch and look at 
their phones separately, okay? But that's what's normal okay. 

And some of you ladies, I just need to say, you need to quit looking at 



everybody else's Pinterest and get your own interest! Oh, low blow from Craig! 
Everybody, hear it for what it is man! Like, you've got a recipe; you're going 
to change the world okay! Who cares! Get off of the thing and go there and be 
a wife, be a mom! 

You know, guys quit playing with your little Twitter all of the time! Twit, 
Twit, Twit, Twit, Twit; and yes I did say your little Twitter okay, so don't 
look like, "Did he say that?" Yes, I said that! 

You know, "Oh, I got eight likes on Instagram, now my life has meaning!" No, 
get a life! Put the dog-gone thing down and go look at somebody! "Sophie!" You 
know, I need to stop being a slave to social media. And it's fine to laugh but 
some of you need to take it really seriously.

Some of you need to stop trying to control everybody and everything. You're 
driving your kids away, you're driving your spouse away; you need to stop 
being a control freak. 

Some need to stop being critical and judgmental of everything, you pick 
everything apart; you've been picking this whole church service apart since 
you got here. Well, I can pick it apart too, picking me apart, I can pick me 
apart too, or maybe you can shut your pickin' brain up and get something from 
God if you're not picking everything apart. Stop being so judgmental and 
actually enjoy life and those things around you. 

Some need to stop smoking weed, cigars, cigarettes, crayons; whatever it is 
it's not helping you, you need to stop. 

Some if you've got an alcohol addiction you need to stop. Some need to stop 
hanging out with the wrong crowd, they're taking you down. 

Some need to break up with a stupid guy. It's like, "Oh but, he has so much 
potential! And I know all of my friends and Mom and Dad and teachers and 
sorority sisters and everyone who loves me tells me he's no good, but they 
don't know him like I do!"

Some need to stop overspending. 

Some need to stop eating crap, junk food; it's not your single-handed mission 
to keep Hostess out of bankruptcy right? You know, you just need to stop that 
stuff!

Some need to stop watching questionable movies or neglecting your family, or 
some need to stop blaming God for something God didn't do. Quit blaming God.

Some need to let go of a hurt. You need to do what Christ did for you and 
forgive someone. Stop holding the grudge. 



What do you need to stop to tell the story God wants you to tell?

We'll close out with this; I want to go back to Hebrews 12:2, but I want to 
start with the verse that comes before the part about Jesus being our Author 
and Perfecter of our faith. This is what the writer to the Hebrews said, he 
said:

Therefore, since we are surrounded by such a great cloud of witnesses...

What should we do? Everybody let's say this aloud:

...let us throw off everything that hinders...

I'm just asking you to pick one thing that hinders, one thing that could 
hinder your future story and throw it off, stop it, cast it down. Let us throw 
off everything that hinders and the what? Say it:

...and the sin that so easily entangles...

If there's something entangling my story and my relationship with God and my 
future, I'm going to stop doing what will hinder my story:

...and let us run with perseverance the race marked out for us. Let us fix our 
eyes on...

Whom? Say it; let us fix our eyes on:

...Jesus...

Who is the what? Say it aloud, he is:

...the author and...

He is the what? The:

...perfecter...

Say it again, what is He? 

He is the author and perfecter of your faith.

When you fix your eyes on Jesus I'm not just talking about behavior 
modification, anyone can do that; I'm talking about spiritual transformation, 
that you actually hear from God and God says, "This is hindering your future 
story." And you may look at it and say, "But I've tried to stop and I can't 
stop!"



I'm telling you by the power of Christ you can stop anything He calls you to 
stop! The same Spirit that raised Christ from the dead dwells within those of 
you who believe and you can by His power stop! Why does it matter? It's 
because the decisions that we make today determine the stories that we tell 
tomorrow. I don't care what you want or what you hope, direction not intention 
determines destination. If you're writing the wrong story, stop today.

You may say, "My story's not perfect!" Neither is mine, but guess what? Our 
stories aren't finished yet! Our Savior Jesus can help us live the story that 
He wants to tell. If you seek Him you will find Him. Let us fix our eyes on 
Jesus, the what? The author and perfecter of our faith.

Father, we pray today that you would help write the story of our lives that 
you want us to tell. 

As you pray today at all of our different churches, the first question is 
very, very simple. Don't respond yet, but I just want to ask it so you can 
think about it. I want to ask how many of you will take this very, very 
seriously and you will ask God, what does He want you to stop in order to live 
the story He wants you to tell? 

Now, let me give you some suggestions once you do this. I suggest you tell 
your LifeGroup, you tell your family, you tell those close to you so there can 
accountability and strength and others can pray for you and this won't be 
behavior modification, it will be Spirit transformation. All of our different 
churches, those of you who would say, "Absolutely I want to live a story worth 
telling, so I will seek God and stop what could hinder my future story!"

All of our different churches you'd say, "I'm totally and completely in!" 
Would you lift up your hands right now, just lift them up all over the place. 
Fantastic! God thank you for so many people who genuinely want to please you 
with the way that they live. 

God, I pray that you would give us a big picture of our story that we would 
look at the direction that we're traveling and play it out. How is the story 
going to end if we keep going this way? And God that you will show us one very 
specific thing to stop that could hinder us from telling the story that you 
want us to tell. 

Now God, for those who decide, I pray that this wouldn't be a New Year's 
resolution as much God as it would be a Spirit-directed life changing moment, 
that you would give them the power to do what you called them to stop. And 
God, that they will live the story that you want them to tell.

As you keep praying today at all of our different churches, nobody looking 
around, what's really incredible to me is that here in the next few minutes, 
many of you are going to have a significant change in your story. Your story 



is about to change. When we talk about Jesus, let Jesus be the author and the 
perfecter of our faith; let me just be real clear, who is Jesus and what did 
His life, His death and His resurrection mean to us today. Jesus is God's Son; 
Jesus is the One who lived without sin so He could be the perfect sacrifice 
for the forgiveness of our sins. 

You look back over your story and there's things you've done in your past that 
you're ashamed of, embarrassed about, you feel guilty about. You take those 
things to God through Jesus and guess what? God forgives completely 100% 
everything that we've ever done wrong against Him. The only way that we ever 
qualify for Heaven is not by living the perfect story, that's impossible, but 
it's by being forgiven by the perfect Savior, Jesus, God's Son. 

Some of you today, you're going to realize, "Oh my gosh I need that!" And when 
you call on Him Scripture says you become brand new, your story just changed 
in a moment.

Others of you, there's some excuse, some reason why you haven't fully given 
yourselves to God. Maybe you grew up in church and you drifted, maybe you're 
not a church person and you say, "Well I want to do these things first", or 
"I'm not sure about this first", or "I've got to get my life cleaned up 
first!" 

Listen, you can't clean your life up good enough, you just come to Him. You 
stop making excuses. The one thing you need to stop is making excuses. 

Some of you, well you're not really sure, you know, you kind of think there 
probably is a God but you're not sure. Listen, it takes faith to believe. 
Jesus said to Thomas the doubter, 'Stop doubting and believe!'

Some of you, it's your time. Stop your excuses, stop your doubting and 
believe!

All of our different churches those of you who would say, "Yes, I need Him, I 
want Him to write my story, I need His forgiveness, I want to surrender my 
life wholly and completely to God through Jesus today! No excuses, I give my 
life to Him!"
Would you lift your hands high right now, all over the place, lift them up and 
say, "Yes, that's my prayer!"

Right up here, praise God for you! Others of you who would say, "Me too!" 
Right back here and over here as well. God bless you guys. 

Others who would say, "Yes, forgive me of my sins, make me brand new!"

Back here toward the back. Church Online, you click right below me. Others 
today who would say, "Yes, that's my story!"



Right up here close to me and over here as well, God bless you guys! Right up 
here, praise God for you!

Others who say, "Yes Jesus, take all of my life, save me, transform me!" Right 
over here, fantastic!

Would you all pray, God bless you friend over here!

Everybody pray with those around you, pray Heavenly Father, forgive me of all 
of my sins. Jesus, be the Savior and the Lord of my life. God, my story is no 
longer my story; I want it to be your story. Fill me with your Spirit so I 
could live the story you want me to tell. Thank you for new life, today I give 
you mine. My life is yours. In Jesus' name I pray.

Would you guys get loud, get crazy, worship God, welcome those today who have 
a new story because of Christ.  


